LCA MINUTES
July 13, 2021

THOSE PPRESENT - Barb, Deb, Cheryl, Amy, Connie
THE MEETING FOR JULY 22 IS CANCELED DUE TO SEVERAL NOT ABLE TO ATTEND.
Deb opened with prayer.

TREASURERS REPORT - Balance $36,889.77 as of July 12. Donations of $5050 not counting
Trilliums $1000 just received.

Several donations/sponsorships have been received.
Trillium’s logo is needed for sponsorship of the 5K. Cheryl will request a digital copy.

Cheryl has been very busy sending letters asking for donations. We reviewed her list — which was
quite extensive.

Discussion was held for prizes for duck race
Advertising — Family Value magazine will be a 1/2-page ad in the Sept issue

Lisa Howard is working on craft vendors. Said she has a lot of interest so far.
We will provide the tents and tables for the vendors.

Deb read the minutes from the 6/24 meeting.

Cheryl to check on using the Family Dollar Store site since construction will probably not begin by Oct
8th, .

Amy was sked if the fire dept will be able to assist in moving tables from the park to downtown.

Flyers have been posted on several fb pages and an event page has been created. A good response
so far.

It was voted to pay Lindsey $100 for snacks. Cheryl made the motion and Barb 2™ it.

FOOD TRUCKS -

Manley and Crowbar have paid their deposit. They are the only 2 so far.

Discussion was held as food trucks are not having to pay for setting up in business parking lots when
we are asking for them to pay $200. It was decided to give them back $100 when they show up for
the event.

PARADE — we need to get the word out for garden tractors, golf carts and bikes to be in the parade.
Little Railroad charges to come. Cheryl will check with Mark Creamer about him bring his railroad
over.

2 have signed up for the 5K race so far through Speedy Sneakers



Barb heard from Clarence — Marion Co to get a $6 MILLION grant for this year and next to be used
for sewers. Each township will receive $100,000 and each village will receive $37,000 to be used
for broadband upgrades and water lines . Monies should begin this year.

KIDS GAMES - We need to order prizes for the games. Pop bottle with rings thrown over them are
good and the kids win the bottles.

Cheryl will ask Holcomb and Wolf to handle the games.

We talked about co-sponsoring with the fire dept a MASK BURNING with funnel cakes and video on
Aug 28" at 7:30 pm. Debi will create an event page when she gets back from vacation to see what
the interest would be (This has since been cancelled.)

Our next meeting will be Aug 10" at 7 p.m. at the Baptist church.
Meeting adjourned.
Submitted by

Debi Berry
Filling in for vacationing secretary Rhonda Burgraff



